Hi Booster Club Members,

I hope everyone had a great summer and is looking forward to a new hockey season!!! I am looking forward to seeing some returning players and new ones too. It will be fun to watch the brothers Bitten. Some of the long-time members may recall the Ferraro brothers that played for the Falcons.

It was a busy summer for the Booster Club. We had a table at Hockey Day in August and two Thunderbird Caravans. A big thank you goes out to Chris and Sheila Felletter and Betsy Bender for manning the Booster Club table! They signed up many new members and sold some of our new booster club pins. We have new pins that you can purchase for \$5.00 at the Booster Club table or if you attend out Booster Club meetings you can receive a pin for **Free!** So please join us at our first meeting on Saturday October 28th at 5:00 pm in the conference room in the Thunderbirds office on Bruce Landon Way. We also had 5 members attend the annual Booster Club (family reunion) Convention hosted by Lowell Booster Club. I came in a close second in the costume contest and Nancy Haryasz won our 50/50 raffle. Congrats Nancy,

On a sad note, we lost one of our long-time members, Barbara Messler. Our condolences go out to her daughter.

The Booster Club is looking into some bus trips again this year. First up may be Rochester on Saturday January 20th. We are working with the office on a few more trips. The team is going to have 6 specialty jersey raffles this year and will raffle jerseys off as well. The new ones this year are Hockey Fights Cancer and a Holiday jersey.

Please come and join us for our first meeting on Saturday October 28th at 5:00.

Sincerely,

Patty Devine

Springfield Thunderbirds

Booster Club President